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Dear Parent / Carer
I am writing to offer a very warm welcome to you as we make preparations for your child to join our school community of Saint Peter the Apostle High School.  As you know, we are working in unprecedented times but I would like to reassure you that we will do everything that we can to ensure that your child has a great start to high school.

Over the past year we have been working in very close partnership with your child’s primary school and have gained a very valuable insight into both your child’s academic progress and how we can best support them at this time of transition. We have used information gathered from your child’s primary school to inform the creation of classes for our new S1.  As a result of our current context, specifically social distancing requirements, no S1 class will exceed 10 young people.  In order to ensure the wellbeing of your child we have agreed with our primary colleagues to organise S1 classes so that children remain with their current P7 peers.  Our primary colleagues have provided excellent assistance with this task and we hope that this will help support your child to settle into high school. 

As you know, your child will be visiting their new school for one day prior to the summer break.  This will be a great opportunity for them to meet key staff, enjoy aspects of our secondary school curriculum and familiarise themselves with our school building.  Your child’s primary 7 teacher will inform your child of the class that they will be in and this will remain the same when the new term begins in August. Further details relating to the transition visits is attached.

Future updates, including a short welcome film, will be shared with you soon via our school website @ https://stpetertheapostle.co.uk/ 
Finally, I would once again like to take the opportunity to reassure you that we will do everything thing possible to keep your child safe and happy at Saint Peter the Apostle High School.  I really forward to meeting you in person – hopefully in the not too distant future. In the meantime, please do not hesitate to get in touch with us if we can help in any way. 

Take care and stay safe.

Linda Booth

Head Teacher
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